"Orlando Utilities Commission

500 South Orange Avenue

P.0. Box 3193

Orlando, Florida 32802

Phone: 407.423.9100
Administrative Fax: 407.236.9616
Purchasing Fax: 407.384.4141

Website: www.ouc.com

Certified Mail - Return Receipt Requested
No. 7001 1140 0001 4166 2701

| RECEWED
MAY 17 2002

ON
BUREAU OF AR REGULAT\

Mr. Doug Neeley

Air, Pesticides, and

Toxic Management Division
- U. S. Environmental

Protection Agency - Region IV
61 Forsyth Street

Atlanta, GA 30303-8960

Re: INDIAN RIVER PLANT
PERMIT NO. 00S0008-002-AV
PART 1 MACT APPLICATION

Dear Mr. Neeley:

OouUC®©

The Reliable One’

Certified Mail- Return Receipt Requested
No. 7001 1140 0001 4166 2718

May 14, 2002

- /Ms. Cindy Phillips, P.E.

Florida Department of
Environmental Protection
Bureau of Air Regulation

MS 5505

2600 Blair Stone Road
Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

Dear Ms. Phillips:

Please regard this letter as the PART 1 MACT APPLI@ATION for our Indian River facility.
These emission units may be subject to 112(j) determination. The required information is

outlined below:

(1) NAME
Orlando Utilities Commission
P.O. Box 3193
Orlando, Florida 32802

PLANT LOCATION:
Indian River Plant
7800 US Highway 1
Titusville, Florida 32780

(2) INDUSTRY TYPE:

Electric Power Generating Plant

SIC 4911

Providing innovative, friendly, dependable service.
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(3) EMISSION UNITS:
CT-A 35 MW Simple Cycle Combustion Turbine
CT-B 35 MW Simple Cycle Combustion Turbine
CT-C 129 MW Simple Cycle Combustion Turbine
CT-D 129 MW Simple Cycle Combustion Turbine

(4) 112(g) MACT DETERMINATION:
None

rederick F. Haddad, Jr.
V.P. Power Resources Business Unit
Title V Responsible Official
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Department of
Environmental Protection

Marjory Stoneman Douglas Building

Jeb Bush 3900 Commonwealth Boulevard David B. Struhs
Governor Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3000 Secretary
May 20, 2002

Mr. Frederick F. Haddad, Jr.

V.P. Power Resouces Business Unit
Orlando Utilities Commission

P.O. Box 3193

Orlando, Florida 32802

Re: 112(j) Notification Information Submittal - Indian River Plant
Dear Mr. Haddad:

Thank you for submitting the referenced information in your letter dated May 14, 2002.
Your information submittal appears to meet our current 112(j) requirements..

Please be aware that, although your letter refers to this information submittal as a “Part 1
-MACT application,” the Department does not recognize your submittal as a state permit
application and has no plans to process it as such.

No further 112(j) information is needed from you at this time.

If you have any questions, please call me at 850/921-9534.

Sincerely,

Cindy L. Phillips, P.E.

Bureau of Air Regulation

“More Protection, Less Process”

Printed on recyc)ed paper.



